


Avon Valley Runners
Committee

Tuesday 5th October 2021

TRFC 8.30pm

Members in Attendance: 

Richard Newman (Chairman); Vicky Bodman (Hon Secretary);  Sarah Emery (Social Media and Marketing Secretary and Vice Chair); David Hyde (Volunteer Coordinator); Michael Guy (Assistant Secretary); Anthony Hickson (Off Road Secretary)  Kathryn Partington (Minutes Secretary); Carole Alston (Safeguarding Lead); Debbie Ellis (JAVR secretary) Jolene Farion (Off Road Assistant) ); Andrew Jeffries (Road Race Secretary) 

Guests: 

Laura Beardsley, Mike Allerdice, Ian Dobson, Suzanne Toye


Apologies: 

Vicky Ody (Hon Treasurer); Gemma Knudsen (Road Race Assistant), Kat Taylor Laird (AVT Secretary);


1.   Previous minutes
The previous minutes were agreed as an accurate record


2. Appointment of new committee members

Tim Lowrie and Jackie Rockcliffe have both expressed an interest in joining the committee, it was discussed how this should be done. 
ACTION: RN to invite to the next meeting and then put to the vote at the next AGM

3.1 Treasurers report
Report received
Balance £15,635.64

2.2 Membership Secretary report

36 joined in September, including 20 brand new members, 4 of those that joined in September also applied for EA.  Therefore as of 30th September there are 394 members, which includes 23 life members (371 paying members). Of the 371, 194 have applied for EA. 77 of the 394 are new members this year

SE suggested that maybe we could do a promotion on social media that the 400th member would get there money back to help get more members. All agreed although VB to check numbers before this is done – UPDATE – at the time of checking, the numbers had reached 401, therefore the promotion was not needed at this time.



2.3 – Kit report
Orders received – 9
Orders fulfilled – 8
Orders outstanding – 1
Total kit orders - £242


3 Club Captains reports
a. Road – AVR won the Wiltshire league.  The AVR league is now completed as well. Fantastic result and there was a great turn out at Corsham for the final race. Mixing the road and off road had a positive impact on attendance at different races. 
Action VB & SE to add more information about how to add club to races in the enews and Valley news

b. Off Road (including walking group) - Category prizes for race league
The race series for 2021 has now finished and results are on the website.  The calendar for the 2022 season – There are 2 Gwent events and 4 WORL events, 6 of the 20 events. Waiting for more events to be announced by Gwent. AH would like to propose Kelston, Sutton Veny, Bristol 3 peaks 22nd May, Lamer tree half (date currently clashes with Imber) Hanham horror (isn’t likely to run) All agreed for these to be added. JF asked about category winners for off road, it was agreed that this wasn’t going to be provided.

c. AVT – No report received
Mike Allerdice asked what the plan for AVT training in the future was especially for swimming. RN has spoken to KTL, who is a recently qualified coach. This will be offered in the future but not in the near future. Mike left AVR to join Hot Chillis who currently offer 4 swim training sessions a week for members. Mike would propose that we work together in the future with Hot Chilli’s for swim training. RN said for now he would rather keep his distance from HC, AVT is only a very small part of AVR. In the future this may be something we would consider. Suzanne asked if it is something that could be offered to AVT members. The sessions are Monday, Tuesday and Friday 7-7.45 morning, Weds evening. Monthly gold membership £38p/m or payg which is £7 per session. RN asked Mike to send the information by email, it can then be discussed by the AVT working group. VB stated that the committee wouldn’t pay for the swimming lane charge as we are predominantly a running club.

d. JAVR 
Report received. Juniors are back into their sessions and request for support is improving. Jackie Rockcliffe has become a regular volunteer and is about to start her LIRF. Chris Redshaw has joined as coach for juniors. Debbie has taken on the rota for juniors and is working to recruit more volunteers. Juniors have done well at recent events. 

From the social side, looking at organising a meal for the juniors and ordering JAVR T shirts.  
SE has made contact with Julia from Chippenham Harriers. In winter they don’t have a lit area to change and have to go out on the roads. Suggested doing some joint sessions, especially in the spring. Julia also suggested doing junior park run, doing a championship for the juniors. JSB had suggested doing it at Southwick but Melksham already has junior park run set up, this would also allow non members to hear about the clubs. Action SE to confirm with Chippenham Harriers


e. LIRFS and CIRFS update – 5 new LIRFS training Andrew Jeffries, Jackie Rockcliffe, Fiona Gibbs, Doug Marr and Tim Burrell
Ian Harryman registered to do his CIRF. DH has approached a few people to see if they are interested as we are short of CIRFS at the moment. SE suggested putting a post on the leaders page. DH suggested a LIRF and CIRF evening. All agreed.

f. Working group reports (social; volunteering; Goal Getters etc.)
Halloween party has had low numbers so far, we have a DJ. VB asked for everyone to contribute to pushing the event and supporting it on social media. 

For the kit working group, SE and VB are looking into reflective Xmas kit!

g. Club calendar and potential AVR organised races
RN has asked a member to be RD for AVR half.
Over the Hills is still vacant at the moment
AVR relay – Vacant – To be posted on website & enews – AH will support
Mike Allerdice said there are people in Hot Chillis that may be able to support
Tony Bartlett – Currently JSB
Westbury 5km – Steve Williams will not be continuing in 2022 with this race, therefore a replacement is required.
Tom Fox – Michael Guy
Mob Match – Michael Guy
Active Trowbridge – Secretary
BernCol relay – Vacant
RN to post on FB to find someone for relay. AJ to contact Steve Williams

3. Committee updates and discussion



a) Club constitution prior to AGM
DH has noticed that the HQ is currently stated at BoA, should this be changed to TRFC?
Junior’s state 7 – 16yrs should be 11 – 17 years. LB asked what was age range for the juniors at Chippenham, they are 8 – 16 years
JAVR state that it is managed by JAVR working group, needs changing to main committee

b) BoA update including key safe
RN and DH went to BoA a couple of weeks ago to meet members and discussed the ongoing concerns. It was agreed that those doing buddy runs from BoA can continue to do that, they don’t need to log it on Run together but they do so at their own risk. RN will request that they sign an informal risk assessment taking in runners’ ability, terrain etc. LIRF runs will continue. RN felt the conversations were very positive in Bradford. We have been told we can have a key safe outside the building so that LIRFS can have access. ACTION – VB to purchase key safe to go up at Pound Lane

c) Club development plan – post covid
A development plan was done in 2019, Jo Wren has offered to do a new plan. RN asked should we do another one post covid? VB suggested the working group came together to discuss what would be the purpose? Action RN to speak to working group

d) Beginners group and Couch to 5km rewards
DH found 22 beginners medals at Pound lane, Sean has asked for a budget to get medals for the beginners. There are currently 32 in the group. JF said you can get bespoke fridge magnets for 25p. DH said the price is looking at £150 but DH to look at how many medals we have stored and to update group

e) Slower runners (Anthony update)
It has been noticed by AH that we have quite a few members who are very slow and can’t find a group that suits them. AH has heard that someone has commented that run leaders are pushing runners to join a group of faster runners, which is not what they want. DH stated that he encouraged all capable runners to move up a group if they wanted to, this then also makes more space for other runners. It was stated that on a Monday night that there is a range of groups suitable for all. Walking groups were offered last year but we had very low take up. As we have low LIRFs and CIRFs, it was suggested that if people vocalise that they are not happy with the groups available then can we ask them to be LIRFs? If the club development plan goes ahead, maybe a question regarding pace of group runs may help.

f) TRFC incident
We had an incident last month, a TRFC junior got concussed and someone drove at speed across the track. Kev is conducting an investigation and we will be privy to the report when it comes out. Our members have been asked to provide reports. TRFC are taking this very seriously. CA did a call to Fiona and Sean who were very shaken. CA also spoke to Tom (JAVR member) and his mother, to ensure they were ok and not affected by the incident. Run together was used to communicate to all runners who were there to let them know contacts if they were worried.

g) TRFC agreement
This has now been signed, the cost has gone up and is now £3207 TRFC are responsible for track maintenance, Kev is speaking to Nobby to develop a maintenance plan for the track. Also made enquiries about first aid and de fib training, these will be open to us.



h) Committee vacancies
DH has someone in mind for the volunteering role and is trying to arrange a catch up to discuss this with them.

We also need a new membership secretary.

i) AVR membership pricing

RN has been doing some research, EA are increasing their fees from £15 – £16.  Our membership is currently £25. Devizes is £42 but that includes EA and Devizes leisure. Calne £26.
RN suggested a price increase. DH suggested doing couples, family membership etc
Suggestions £27.00 - 9 in favour – All agreed £13.50 for juniors

4. AOB
VB said the lollipop looked sad at VLM and VB dad is in production to make more lollipops

AH has spoken to DB max about timing equipment, there is an app you can put on a mobile phone but is still waiting for a quote from them. AH will also speak to a couple of other timing companies. MG suggested Timing Monkey, MG to try and make contact

5. Next meeting Tuesday 2nd November 2021 8:30pm TRFC

Meeting ended at 21.51






